Vista Pointe
 Homeowners Association Meeting Minutes
4000 E. Geddes Circle
September 12, 2013

Board Members Present:  Mary Pritchett, Ken Anderson, Dan Woods
ACCU Inc. Manager Present:  Tom Westing

Meeting Called to Order at 11:00 pm 

Special Guest:  Larry Armstrong with Security One Lending – Discuss FHA approval for Vista Pointe with the hope that he could market the property for reverse mortgages.  Ken Anderson made a motion to not move forward with FHA at this time.  Mary Pritchett seconded and the motion passed.

Approval of Minutes:   Dan Woods motioned to accept the July minutes, Mary Pritchett seconded and the motion passed.

Review of August Financials:  

Committee Reports
· Architectural Committee – There were no requests this month

Management Report
1. Violations – There were no violations this month.
2. Aspen Reserves – The report is nearly finished.  We should have the report in about a week.
3. Roof Leaks – The following units had minor roof leaks mostly caused by deteriorating sealant around the roof vents:  4000, 4015, 4018, 4033
4. Swingle Tree – 2 dying maples were removed this past month and one tree was replaced.  A number of trees were trimmed.
5. Low Voltage Path Lighting – Tom will talk to JPL to see if we can get an upgrade from the residential grade light fixture (plastic) to more of a commercial grade (metal).  

Old Business
1. 2014 Budget – the board reviewed a draft budget and made some minor changes.  Tom will re-send the budget for approval.
2. Adjuster’s International – The engineering firm has completed their analysis.  The evidence supports a pretty strong case to move forward with mediation with the Sequoia.  We should hear from Adjuster’s International sometime in the next few weeks on what is next.

New Business
1. New Collection Assessment Policy – The board approved moving forward with the $160 to bring their documents in line with the new SB 13-1276
2. Snow Bids – Ken Anderson motioned to retain JPL for another season.  Dan Woods seconded and the motion passed.
3. Gutter Cleaning Bids – The board agreed to move ahead with SPCS to do their gutter cleaning for $939.75 if they will use a leaf blower to clean out the down spouts.  

Meeting Adjourned at 1:30 pm.

